
 
 

 

 
July 29, 2009 File: 44200-60 GEP (VERDONK) 
 
DELIVERED BY E-MAIL 
 
Steve Verdonk 
39973 No 3 Rd 
Abbotsford BC  V3G 2R6 

R.A. Wattie 
Linley Duignan 
PO Box 2040 
200 - 2548 Clearbrook Rd 
Abbotsford BC  V2T 3T8 

 
Dear Sirs: 
 
IN THE MATTER OF THE SUPERVISORY REVIEW OF THE ALLOCATION BY 
THE BRITISH COLUMBIA MILK MARKETING BOARD OF GRADUATED ENTRY 
PROGRAM QUOTA FROM LILIAN & SANDY STEWART TO STEVE VERDONK 
 
I write further to the June 26, 2009 supervisory decision of the British Columbia Farm Industry 
Review Board (BCFIRB) regarding the allocation of the Graduated Entry Program Quota 
originally granted to the Stewarts and subsequently allocated to Steve Verdonk through the BC 
Milk Board’s Regularization Program.  In that decision, the panel gave the parties a one-time 
opportunity to make a joint application within 30 days (by July 26, 2009) to the Milk Board in 
accordance with the Regularization Program. 
 
By way of a letter dated July 23, 2009, Mr. Verdonk requested an extension to this order due to 
the absence of Kirsty McAvoy.  Mr. Wattie, counsel for the Stewarts agrees with the extension.  
 
The panel has agreed to extend the time to make a joint application to August 14, 2009.  Please 
govern yourselves accordingly. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
Richard Bullock 
Panel Chair 
 
pc: Ken McCormack, General Manager 
 BC Milk Marketing Board 

British Columbia  
Farm Industry Review Board 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 9129 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC  V8W 9B5 
Telephone: 250 356-8945 
Facsimile: 250 356-5131  

Location: 
3rd Floor, 1007 Fort Street 
Victoria BC  V8V 3K5   
Email: firb@gov.bc.ca 
Website: www.firb.gov.bc.ca 

 


